
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL OP THE 
METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT 

Special Meetin9 
·1 une 6, 1985 

Councilor• Presents Councilors Cooper, DaJardin, Gardner, 
Kirkpatrick, Kelley, Myers, Oleson, Van Berqen, 
Waker and Bonner 

Councilor• Absent: Councilors Kafoury (excused) and Han1en 

Aleo Present: Rick Guataf1on, Executive Officer 

Staff Pre1ent: Don Carl1on, Eleanore Baxen~ale, Sonnie Rus1ill, 
Ray Barker, Gene Leo, Kay Rich, Bob Porter, 
Carol Nelson, Dan Durig, Doug Drennen, Norm 
Wietting, Dennie Mulvihill, Wayne Rifer, Buff 
Winn, Dennis O'Neil, Chuck Gever, Rich 
McConaghy, Mary Jane Aman, Debbie Gorham, Vickie 
Rocker, Jan Schaeffer, Phillip Pell, Jeff Booth 

Vice Presiding Officer Waker called the special meeting to order at 
5:30 p.m. 

l.! INTRODUCTIONS 

None. 

,!,:. COUNCILOR COMMUNICATIONS 

Councilor Waker read a proclamation by the Mayor of the City of 
Portland declaring June Zoo Month. 

l.! EXECUTIVE OFFICER COMMUNICATIONS 

Leytslative Update. Executive Officer Gu1tafeon invited Phillip 
Fe I to review the 1tatus of Metro-1upported legi1lation. Mr. Fell 
reported BB 2036 (Zoo uncoupling) and RB 2037 (local government 
duel) were pa1sed by the Bouie and Senate and would be received by 
the Governor within the next few days. 

A hearing on RB 2053 (extension of tax credit• for energy recovery 
facilities and recycling) wa1 rescheduled for June 7. Mr. Pell 
thought support for energy tax credit• would continue for recycling 
but the sentiment was lea• strong to continue them for energy recov-
ery facilitie1. 

RB 2275 (Metro excise tax authority) passed the Rouse with signifi-
cant changes regarding the nuaber of signature• required for peti-
tions effecting Metro. Glenn Otto, Chairman of the Senate Gov•rn-
ment Operations Committee, was negotiating with Repreaentive Fred 
Parkinson who introduced the aaen~ment to lower the percentaqe of 
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aign•tures require~. Mr. Pell r•ported this situation was further 
contuaed when •nother bill paa1ed the Rouse earlier today e1t1bli1h-
ing the 1a•e 4 percent for referendu•• and 6 percent for initiative• 
for tri-county •r•a apeci•l district•. 

Mr. Pell explained RB 2276 (18¢ cigarette tax) wa1 dead. However, 
BB 2183 (Governor'• cigarette tax bill) waa a•ended by the Senate 
Revenue Comnittee to give cities and counties 1-1/2¢. Cities and 
countiea within the Metropolitan Service Diatrict would pay a total 
of $200,000 to Metro. 

RB 2308 (State Intergovernmental Relation• C01U1ie1ion) was 1till in 
Co•mittee and would probably not be acheduled for a hearing. 

The bill that would allow Metro to create co .. iaaione was ache~uled 
for a hearing before the Senate Goverrunental Oper•tion• Com11ittee 
next Friday, Mr. Pell reported. 

RB 3024 (appropriate• matching funds on committees for regional 
convention•) was moat likely dead. 

SB 509 (exotic animal liceneing) passed the Rouse 43 to O. The 
definition of animal• covered under thi1 bill was ••ended and the 
bill must 90 back to the Senate for final approval. 

Mr. Pell explained Speaker of the Rouee Katz had been working with 
aeveral parties, Metro representatives not included, to redraft 
SB 662 (1tate landfill siting authority). Metro would have an 
opportunity to review the new draft on June 7 and the bill wa• 
tentatively echeduled for a hearing before the Rouse Environ•ent and 
Energy Committee on June 10. 

SB 808 (require• the State Correction• Division to pay co1t1 of 
jailing convicted A and B felon•) died in the Waye and Means 
C011J11ittee. 

Councilor Myers aaked about the et1tu1 of le~ialation that would 
change Metro'• atructure. Mr. Fell reported that legislation was 
dead. 

Councilor Oleson commended Mr. Pell and Roger Martin for their work 
on cigarette tax le9i1lation. 

!:. WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 

None. 
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1:_ CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 

5.1 

Councilor Myers excused himself from considering this matter because his 
law firm was general counsel to Riedel International. Councilor 
Cooper also excused himself from considering thi• matter becau1e hi• 
company did busine1s with Riedel International. 

Councilor Waker announced the Council had received written communi-
cation• from Riedel Resources, Inc., Mr. Westerman, Kedon Services 
Ltd., and the Herzog Contracting Corporation regarding this matter 
and asked they be considered part of the official record. 

Chuck Geyer reviewed information contained in the staff report. Re 
explained on May 9, 1985, the Council adopted Re1olution No. 85-564, 
the prequalification application proce1s, which contained provisions 
for a deadline by which applicants must submit prequalification 
applications. After the Re1olution was adopted, staff advertised 
the application proce1s and mailed instructions for the process to 
firms deemed qualified to perform the work. Staff began mailing 
applications to intere1ted partie1 on May 10 and a prequalif ication 
meeting was held on May 23, Mr. Geyer reported. Re said the details 
of Roadway Con1tructors Corporation's request for extension of the 
application deadline were contained in the staff report. 

Mr. Geyer then reviewed the options hefore the Council: 1) the 
Council could not extend the application submission deadliner 2) the 
deadline could be extended for firms which received prequalification 
packets but did not 1ubmit applications1 and 3) the deadline could 
be extended and the entire adverti1inq proce1a could be repeated. 

Mr. Geyer explained positive effects of extending the application 
deadline: 1) if Roadway'1 application or other applications were 
approved, at lea1t one additional local firm would be bidding for 
the contract1 2) no bid amount• had been disclosed so the bid pro-
cess would not be damaged. 

Negative effects of exten~ing the deadline, Mr. Geyer reported, 
would includes 1) a minimum of two weeks would be added to the 
application submission process - four weeks could be added if any 
additional firm's application was denied and a firm decided to 
appeal before the Council1 2) the project schedule would be delayed 
45 to 60 days if the Council decided the entire advertising for 
applications procea1 1hould be repeated1 3) Roadway Con1tructora 
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Corporation had received names of fir•• submitting applications an~ 
other fir•• did not have this benefiti and 4) if the application 
deadline were extended, other deadlines and procedures could be 
questioned. 

Councilor Oleson asked which of the nine companies submitting appli-
cations were Oregon companies. Norm Wietting aaid Browning • Ferris 
International of Oregon was an Oregon company. 

Councilor Waker invited parties to speak who were in favor of the 
Council extending the deadline for prequalif ication applications. 

Art Riedel, Chairman of Roadway Conatructor1 Corporation and Chair-
man of Riedel Resources, Inc. who owned Roadway and Riedel Interna-
tional, thanked the Council for considering this aatter. Mr. Riedel 
then introduced the following gentlemen1 Roger Huntsinger, Chief 
Estimator for Roadway (present at the meeting by permission of hie 
phy1ician)1 Gary Newbore with KP'DJ John Spencer, President of Riedel 
Environmental Servicea1 and Dennis Lindsay, Attorney. 

Mr. Riedel asked the Council to consider waiving the deadline for 
Roadway's prequalification application which had been aubmitted two 
days after the deadline date. Roadway had been looking forward to 
bidding on the St. Johna operations contract for the last 1everal 
years, he said. However, an unfortunate aeries of accidents resulted 
when the Chief E1timator Roger Huntsinger became ill. Mr. Huntsinger 
reaue1ted hie a1aiatant start the application process in his absence 
and the •baton was dropped• when the assistant delayed starting the 
work until the afternoon applications were due to Metro. The 
prequalification application was submitted two days late, Mr. Riedel 
reported. 

Mr. Riedel asked the Council to consider the fact that Roadway 
Constructors would be the only local bidder for the landfill con-
tract if the deadline extension were granted. Riedel International 
had worked hard in Oregon and could be considered a homegrown com-
pany, he 1aid. Browning ' Ferris, h~ explained, was a large, inter-
national firm which had set up a corporation in Oregon. He al10 
advocated the addition of more competitors to the bidding process 
explaining the public would benefit from the competition. 

Councilor Waker asked Mr. Riedel if it were a somewhat COllUllOn occur-
rence to miss a proposal deadline. Mr. Riedel explained hi• company 
responded to perhaps one reque1t for prequalification application• a 
year. Because of the rarety of thi1 procedure, Roadway 1taff had 
never prepared a prequalification before and it fell through the 
cracks, Mr. Riedel 1aid. He 1aid it wa1 very rare that hi1 company 
had missed a bid 1ubmission deadline. 
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No other proponent• of the deadline extenaion addressed the Council. 

Councilor Waker aeked if any individual• wi1hed to epeak against the 
deadline exten1ion. 

Alex Cross of Genetar Corporation explained he was not 1peakin9 ae 
an opponent of the deadline extension but wished to make a statement 
regarding the decision. Mr. Cross 1aid in the five years he had 
been working with Metro he found the agency played by the rules. 
Genstar hed •pent considerable time and effort playing by Metro's 
rules, he said, and his e0111pany would accept any decision made by 
the Council on this matter. If the Council decided to add more 
bidders to the prequalified li1t, Mr. Cross hoped the other nine 
bidders who had already submitted applications would receive 
1i•ilar, favorable consideration during the bidding proces1 when 
other item• of precedent nee~ed to be ad~ree1ed. 

Councilor Gardner asked if staff had any indication that firms other 
than Roadway Constructors would 1ubmit prequalification application• 
if the deadline were extended. Mr. Wietting said he did not know of 
other firms that would be interested in participating. 

Councilor Oleson noted the 1taff report for this ite• did not 
include a staff recommendation and asked if Mr. Durig or Executive 
Officer Gustafson could explain whether extending the application 
period would discredit or compromise the criteria and procedure• for 
Metro'• bidding processes, specifically or generally. 

Mr. Durig responded he thought the •taff report was self-explanatory 
and he indicated there would be negative f actor1 involved if the 
dea~line were extended. He aaid the Council would have to take 
these factors into consideration along with Mr. Cross' te•timony and 
the letters received by Councilors from other applicants. 

Executive Officer Gustafson added that if thi1 were a reoueat for 
extending a bid process, there would be no consideration of the 
i1sue because of the proprietary nature of the submitted material. 
However, in thi1 case, the material submitted was not proprietary 
and no harm to a public process would exiat, he •aid. Re explained 
Roadway Constructors had a1ked for the opportunity to bring the 
matter before the Council. The Council wa• being asked to decide 
whether the deadline 1hould be extended and the Council would have 
to weigh the factor• of Roadway being a local fir•, th• extenuating 
circumstance• and the importance of the Council'• rigorous process. 
Re then reviewed the decision option• before the Council a• explain-
ed earlier by Mr. Geyer. 

Presiding Officer Bonner entered the Council Cha•ber. 
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Councilor Waker explained that in his experience in the engineering 
field, it was not uncommon to submit prequalification statements to 
a eontrecting agency 11 a first step of the bidding process. Be 
said tho1e processes had deadline• and he would find it difficult to 
support a change of this deadline. There were always excuses for 
not meeting deadlines, but one had to play by the rules of the game 
and try again when the next opportunity presented itself, he said. 

Presiding Officer Bonner asked if Councilors wished to make • motion 
regarding the request. Rearing no motion, the Preaidinq Officer 
announced the Council had taken no action and Roadway Constructors 
Corporation rPquest for extending the deadline for submitting pre-
qualification applications had been denied. 

CONSIDERATION OF A CONTRACT WITH BISHOP CONTRACTORS, INC. FOR 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE WEST BEAR GRO'M'O REMODEL AND RELATED AREAS 

Kay Rich reviewed the bid process, particularly the process for 
consideration of cost savings ideas, al reported in the agenda 
materials. There were no questions from the Council. 

Motion: Councilor Kirkpatrick moved the Bear Grotto contract 
be approved. Councilor Kelley 1econded the motion. 

In response to Councilor Waker's question, Mr. Rich 1aid the total 
contract sum would be under the amount previou1ly bid baaed on 
deductibles submitted for gunnite work. Councilor Waker aaid he was 
concerned that the aesthetic quality of the project would be com-
promised if decorative items end outdoor furniture were deducted 
from t~e contract. Mr. Rich explained many of the1e items would be 
purchased directly by the Zoo at a considerable coat aaving1 and the 
aesthetics of the overall exhihit would therefore not be damaged. 

Ayes: 

Ab1ent: 

A vote on the motion re1ulted in: 

Councilors Cooper, DaJardin, Gardner, Kirkpatrick, 
Kelley, Myers, Oleson, Van Bergen, Waker end Bonner 

The motion carried and the contract waa approved. 

~ CONSIDERATION OF SOLID WASTE RATE POLICIES 

Doug Drennen introduced new staff member Rich McConaghy to the 
Council. Mr. Drennen explained thi1 item was before the Council 
because as part of adopting last year'• rate policy, the Council 
requested the policies ~e reviewed prior to beginning a new rate 
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study. Re also explained staff would present rate issues and were 
soliciting Council agreement re9ardin9 the aeope of the new rate 
study and which policies should be evaluated. 

In response to Councilor Bonner'• question, Mr. Drennen aaid if the 
Council wished to make changes to the rate ordinance, staff would 
prepare an ordinance for Council conaideration in late July. Re 
advised, however, the Council might want to review results of ataff 
analyaia on various rate options before an ordinance was prepared. 

Polley 1. Mr. McCona9hy reviewed policy 1 of the ataff report which 
indicated the base disposal rate charged at the St. Johna Landfill 
could be increased above the cost of aervice to reflect the limited 
nature of the landfill'• capacity, to provide incentives for recycl-
ing, to encourage the development of alternative technol09ie1 and to 
divert material to other landfills. He explained the current base 
disposal rates and the regional transfer fee reflected the actual 
coat of service. If directed by the Council, staff could conduct a 
rate study that would calculate the effects of proposed changea. 

Councilor Waker thought such studies would be a waate of time. Re 
did not think imposing rate penalties on vaate generated outside the 
region would be effective. 

Councilor Kelley aake~ about the current policy regarding disposal 
of waste generated from outside the re9ion. Mr. Drennen responded a 
special fee was charged thoae diapoaing of waatea generated out of 
atate. Councilor Kelley requested staff prepare more information on 
the legal ramifications of prohibiting out-of-state haulers from 
disposing waste at St. Johna Landfill. 

Councilor Gardner thought increasing disposal rates was not the moat 
effective diveraion tactic and that the rate atructure should not be 
used to generate revenue for planning a new landfill. Re thouqht 
the rates could be used for plannin9 the expansion of St. Johna and 
requested this information be provided in the rate study. 

Presiding Officer Bonner asked Councilor• whether they wanted ataff 
to consider the factor of diverting waste fro• St. Johna Landfill in 
their base disposal rate reco11111endations. Executive Officer 
Guatafaon added that lftOre control of who uae~ the facility was 
needed and of the two options for controllin9 uae of the landfill 
controlling who entered the facility and controlling through a 
pricing •echaniam - he preferred the latter option. 

Councilor Cooper waa supportive of a study and •aid aoae vay of 
controlling the material entering the landfill •u•t be found. 
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Councilor Waker said he didn't di•agree with the Executive Officer 
and thought Metro'• duty was to di1pose of waste at the moat reason-
able cost. He thought a 1olution to the landfill •pace problem 
would only come around when it reached the crisis 1tage and the 
public had not yet accepted the proble• a• a crisis. 

Councilor Kelley asked •taff to c011pare Metro'• di•poaal rate• with 
other area• to make ensure rate• were competitive. 

Policy 2. Mr. McCon19hy explained policy 2 would effect policy 3 
and could divert aOllle non-putreacible waste• from St. Johns. 

Councilor Waker •upported considering this option because it was not 
punitive in nature and would not effect the overall coat of the 
ayste11. 

Presiding Officer Bonner thought policie• l and 2 were related in 
that rates would be altered to change the flow of •olid waste. He 
requested inore analysis of the different. options available. 

Councilor Gardner said the question he wanted answered was whether 
eliminating the transfer charge at limited purpose landfill• would 
divert a portion of non-putrescible wastes. 

Councilor Waker asked if t~e volum•~ at CTRC were reduced when the 
rate 1tructure waa adjusted la1t year. Mr. Drennen •aid initially 
the volumes were reduced but when Marion County haulers started 
bringing loads in to CTRC, the factors were akewed. 

Policv 3. Mr. McConaghy asked for Council concurrence on whether 
•tartup rates should be imposed as a two-step or one-step process. 

Councilor Waker said he would prefer the one-step proceaa. 

Councilors Kirkpatrick, Cooper and Gardner did not think WTRC would 
be operational in time to be effected by these rate policies and it 
would be counterproductive for staff to examine this is1ue. 

Policy 4. Regarding convenience charges for transfer stations, 
Mr. McConaghy aaked if the Council wanted the charge• continued or 
whether the charges be adjuated to encourage direct hauling to 
St. Johna Landfill. 

Councilor Waker wanted the current policy to continue. 

Policy 5. Mr. McConaghy explained ataff wished to consider whether 
the current user fees generated sufficient revenue and whether 
pre-financing 1hould be provided for future •y1tem improvement•. 
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Presiding Officer Bonner suggested staff examine the effect of these 
costs being included in the base disposal rate. After discussion, 
the Council decided staff should not examine this issue. 

Policl 6. Mr. McConaghy requested staff examine whether an addi-
tiona fee be imposed for handling special wastes and how the fee 
would be applie~. 

The Council agreed this policy should be studied by staff. 

Sunanary. Councilor Van Bergen questioned whether staff had received 
suff ic ent directJon for carrying out a study of •olid waste rates 
and policies. The Presiding Officer said staff had received in-
struction not to consider rates as a means of diverting waste and 
not to use either user fees or the base rate to finance capital 
projects. Staff had also been instructed to produce a good analysis 
of rates charged by other disposal facilities around the region. 

Councilor Van Bergen asked why these management issues were being 
raised before the Council. Mr. Carlson explained the process was 
mandated by the Council when they adopted Restolution No. 84-483. 
The Resolution required an annual review of rate issues by the 
Council before these policies were considere~ for adoption. He 
suggested the Council c~nsider whether the process they had adopted 
was useful. 

A discussion followed regarding the best way to review the rate 
policies. Presiding Officer Bonner said the current process was too 
loose to be useful and was confusing to staff. Councilor Gardner 
suggested staff prepare an annual report analyzing the current 
year's policies and recommen~ed chan9es. The Council would then 
decide whether the changes should be adopted. 

Councilor Waker and Kelley were supportive of the current process 
because staff could hear Council concerns before conducting in-depth 
analyses of the issues important to the Council. 

Mr. Carlson said staff would continue to follow the rate review 
process outlined in Resolution No. 85-483 until the Council adopted 
other policies. 

!.:. DISCUSSION OF THE ALTERNATIVE TECHNOLOGIES CHAPTER OF THE SOLID 
WASTE MANAGEMENT PLAN 

Mr. Drennen introduced Wayne Rifer and new employee Debbie Gorham to 
the Council, explaining these employees would be responsible for 
updating the Solid Waste Master Plan. Mr. Drennen then reviewed the 
status of the chapters of the Plan. 
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Mr. Drennen explained the purpose of this discussion was to review 
the draft Alternative Technologies chapter, to receive comments, and 
to determine the procee1 for public review and adoption of the 
document. 

Mr. Rifer reported that as part of the technical review process, 300 
copies of the Alternative Technol09ies chapter had been mailed to 
people with technical knowledge for their colllllents. Another 300 
letters were 1ent to additional parties explaining the document was 
available for review upon request. Mr. Rifer said comments of a 
non-technical nature would be •olicited later in the review pro-
ceaa. The staff report explained the review proceaa in detail. 

Mr. Rifer then reviewed Table 4-1 of the document (page 9) which 
estimated the composition, quantities and disposition of recyclable 
waste generated within the region. Mr. Rifer also ~iacueeed 
Table 4-2 (page 24) which reviewed post-collection procesa 
techniques, the types of material• that could be recovered for each 
process, material available for processing and the estimated coat 
per ton of material recovered or processed. Information about 
alcohol recovery technology was not presented on the chart but was 
an emerging option, Mr. Rifer said. He noted the information pre-
sented many option• and if the Council chose to pureue a mode of 
alternative technology, many smaller decisions would need to be 
made, the cost of recovering specific materials being a large factor. 

Mr. Rifer briefly reviewed energy recovery technology and explained 
fewer material• would be recovered if this mode of technology were 
•elected. Thia process, however, would 1ignificantly reduce the 
volume of waste landf ille~. Two types of technologr - ma•• burn 
f acilitiea or small, modular facilities - were avai able for consid-
eration. 

Mr. Rifer then stressed the importance of economic factors in 
•electing alternative technology options. Mr. Drennen ad~ed that 
the revenue and coat estimates provided in the report represented 
desirable and typical examples. Staff would perform an extensive 
market analysie, once the Council provide~ more specific direction, 
regarding which option• to pureue. In response to Councilor Myers' 
question, Mr. Rifer explained that because energy recovery facili-
ties were more prevalently used than other mode• of alternative 
technology, staff could compile reliable coat and revenue statistics. 
In response to Councilor Cooper'• question, he said that other types 
of fully operational, alternative technology facilitie• existed from 
which to gather valid economic information. He referred the Council 
to the last •everal pa9•• of the draft document which provided 
aullll'lary information about various plant• which were (or soon would 
be) in operation around the country. 
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Councilor Waker aske~ how staff had justified assumptions listed in 
Appendix •A,• apecifically projected inflation and interest rate 
percentages. Mr. Drennen responded that becauae moat facility 
contract• were long-term in nature, many assumption• had to be made 
that might not bear out exactly aa projected. However, one could 
safely a1sume that initial tip fee• would be hi9her and that even-
tually, landfill coats would be greatly reduced. Councilor Waker 
noted that capital replacement coat• could also be higher aa the 
facility became older. Mr. Drennen 1aid ataff had projected 
8 percent as an inflationary factor for landfill rates. Councilor 
Waker aake~ what percentage of that figure included transportation 
coats. Executive Officer Gustafson said the coat of transportation 
would vary greatly depending on the type of facility, its location, 
and volumes of waste transferred. Mr. Drennen assured the Council 
that tran1portation issues were very important and would be a major 
part of 1taff'• final analysis. 

Presiding Officer Bonner asked why staff had shown revenues of an 
energy recovery facility would experience a •arked increase after 
seven years of operation. Mr. Drennen explained staff had made this 
assumption after examining PGE'• projections and their rate increases 
corresponding with that aame time period. 

Councilor Kelley expresaed concern about the effect• of an ene~gy 
recovery facilitr on recyclinq. Mr. Rifer said a facility'• effects 
on recycling wou d depend on the size of the facility. If it were 
designed to process 100 percent of the waste stream, competition 
would clearly be created for materials that could be further recycl-
ed. He said Metro'• philosophy was such that this type of competi-
tion would be avoided. A facility could be designed to separate 
moat recyclables, market them, and burn the remaining waste. 
Councilor Kelley explained she was very interested in the coat 
effectiveness of any facility in order to keep regional disposal 
coats down. Both Councilor Kelley and Presiding Officer Bonner said 
that as part of the public process for developing the Alternative 
Technoloqiea chapter, staff should ask the public how much they 
would be willing to pay for solid waste disposal. 

Mr. Rifer aunnarized Section I of the document and the process for 
considering which technol09iea should be selected. Page 2 listed 
key conaiderationa that must be taken into con1ideration including 
priorities mandated by state law, coat, markets for recyclables, 
dependability of technoloqie1, ri•k factor• of experimental and 
hopeful technoloqiea, shared financial risk between owner and oper-
ator, environmental impact• and public support. Mr. Rifer said 
staff could provide detailed information on eaeh consideration onee 
the Council had deter•ined which factor• were moat important. 
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The two-stage process for review of the Alternatives chapter of the 
Solid Waste Management Plan was present~ by Mr. Rifer. Stage one 
would involve extenaive evaluation of technology optiona by persona 
with apecific knowledge. Staff were soliciting major idea• that 
would add to or delete from the draft document. A technology aympo-
aium would be organized for this purpose and the Council would be 
involved in thi• forum. Baaed on this input, the Council will be 
aak~ to determine which technol09iea should receive further con1id-
eration. At the end of stage one, the Council would made three 
decisions: 1) whether Metro should pursue consideration of alterna-
tive technologiess 2) which technoloc;iies should receive further 
consideration1 end 3) at what stage in the Solid Waate Management 
Plan proceaa should alternative technologies be implemented. 

The aeeond stage would provide for direct citizen involvement in 
addreaaing major policy isauea, Mr. Rifer explained. Alternative 
Technologies could be addreaaed as part of the total Plan or separ-
ately. The purpose of this stage would be to provide information to 
the Council concerning public viewpoint• on policy iaauea and to 
develop a aenae of ownership by the community for the resulting 
decisions. After the Council had evaluated information gained from 
the technical and public involvement proceasea, the Council would 
then determine whether more information was needed, at what cost 
over landfilling would the r.ouncil he willing to entail, to hich 
technologies ahould the Council commit waste, and what would be 
Metro'• role in the project. 

Councilor Cooper asked about the time frame for the process outlined 
by Mr. Rifer aaauming everything vent smoothly. Mr. Rifer aaid 
atage one could begin immediately an~ be completed by mid-September. 

Councilor Kirkpatrick asked about the atatua of the Pinance chapter 
of the Solid Waste Management Plan. Mr. Rifer reported the comple-
tion of that chapter would follow all others because the decisions 
made about other components would alter information presented in 
that chapter. In response to Councilor Kirkpatrick'• question about 
the Source Separation chapter, Mr. Rifer aaid draft documents were 
planned to be distributed in mid-August. 

Councilor Kirkpatrick recommended ataff complete the Source Reduc-
tion an~ Recycling chapter before implementing the public involve-
ment portion of the Alternative Technologies chapter adoption 
process. She •ugge•ted the public involve•ent proceaa for bot~ 
chapters could be coordinated. Councilor ielley agreed with this 
recommendation saying both chapter• vere closely related and it was 
i~portant the public buy into a consolidated plan they could under-
stand and support. Presiding Officer Bonner concurred aayin9 it 
•ade sense to present all the available options to the public and 
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their related coats. The three Councilor• agr•ed ataf f should not 
stop work on the Alternative Technologies chapter but they ahould 
proceed with uncompleted chapters of the plan as soon a1 possible in 
order for the total picture to be discussed. Councilor Gardner 
urged that stage one of the Alternative Teehnol09ies chapter be 
completed a• soon as poaaible in order for Metro to be prepared for 
the implementation of Senate Bill 6~2, if it were a~opted in ita 
current form. 

Executive Officer Gustafson urged the Council to commence with 1taqe 
one saying there were many complicated element• of alternative 
technology that were not related to source reduction and recyclin9. 
Re thought the Council should review the chapter to determine what 
decisions could be made before the entire Plan was completed. 

Councilor Oleson said he was moat interested in getting feedback 
from technical people at this stage in the process, especially 
regarding experimental technology. 

Councilor Waker concurred with the Executive Officer's advice. A 
key decision to be made would be at what added coat over landf fllfng 
was the region willing to pay for recovery of usable resources. If 
the Council could set a policy or at least get a feeling for the 
answer to this question, it would be much easier to answer other 
questions about what technologies would be acceptable, he said. He 
explained he would be suspect of any alternate technologl that coat 
•ore than landfilling because if the coats vere higher, t would be 
doubtful ener9y had ~een saved. However, ft would be well within 
the public's right to spend money pursuing any method it preferred, 
he said, and the key would be giving the pu~lic complete information 
on which to make an informed decision. He was also concerned that 
the public understand the state currently defin@d a material as 
recyclable if a suitable market existed for that material. 

Councilor Cooper asked staff if the bate line of the financial plan 
would be the current cost of landfilling. Mr. Rifer said staff had 
~een assuming landfilling would be the base line coat although they 
were diacuaaing this iaaue with other technologies and juriadic-
tione. Councilor Cooper said he was concerned that the draft report 
included information about 14 alternative technology plants that had 
stopped operations. The consumer would assume the coats, he said, 
and the Council must consider this risk. 

Councilor Waker said another factor to consider was when the coats 
of disposal increased aubatantfally, people could resort to other, 
unacceptable methods of diapoael end cleaning up ill•gally diapoaed 
waste could result in another kind of net coat. Re said it wa• 
important not to discourage people fr0tn u1in9 the for•al system of 
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waste disposal. Mr. Durig said staff would be presenting a report 
to the Council on June 13 dealing with aolid waste di•poaal author-
ity which would addre•• the problem Councilor Waker raised. 

Councilor Van Bergen •aid he waa doubtful the public could offer 
input on a preferred, workable solid waste system at a feasible coat. 

The Presiding Officer auamarised the Council'• general direction• to 
staff 1aying ataf f ahould continue to explore the input of know-
ledgeable people on this chapter of the Plan for inclusion in the 
procea1. Before the cOllllencement of stage tvo, staff should have 
completed a draft of the Source Reduction and Recycling chapter. 
The public review process for this chapter and the Alternative 
Technologies chapter should be conducted •• one unit in order to 
make a decision about wh!ch solid waste system 1hould be implemented 
by Metro. 

Judy Dehen, 2965 N.W. Verde Vista, Portland, Oregon, repreaenting 
the Columbia Group Sierra Club, reported the Sierra Club would be 
recom~ending changes to the Alternative Technologies chapter and 
asked the Council to be receptive to additional ideaa. Regarding 
the Council'• previous discussion about how much the public vould be 
willing to pay for a solid waste ayatem, ahe referred to page l of 
the draft chapter which stated that Oregon state law required juris-
dictions to apply a particular set of priorities to the plan. Al 
long as these ••••urea were technologically and economically feaa-
i~le, they must be uaed, she said, and would not be aubject to 
popular opinion. She urged the Council to examine the whole picture 
in order to develop a vorkable system. The effect• of mandatory 
curbside recycling would certainly have to be taken into considera-
tion, she 1aid. and the safe d11po1al of household toxic ~aterial1 
•hould al~o be con1i~ered. 

Mr. Pifer completed his presentation by reviewing a schedule for the 
Council'• consideration of the process for the Solid Waste Manage-
ment Plan. There were no suggestions for changes. 

Alex Cross of Genstar Waate Management, Inc. invited ataff, 
Councilors and the community to the annual Gen1tar picnic which 
would take place Saturday, June 8, from 10100 a.m. to 4100 p.m. at 
the St. Johna Landfill. He aaid the picnic had tra~itionally been a 
very good opportunity for the co111111unity to viait and landfill and 
learn more about it• operation. 

At 8:50 p.m., the Preaiding Officer called the Council i"to Execu-
tive Session under the authority of ORS 192.660(1) (h). Councilor• 
present at the re9ular 1eaaion were all pre•ent at the Executive 
Session. The regular ••••ion of the Council reconvened at 9100 p.m. 
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There being no further bu1inea1, the •eetin9 wa1 adjourned at 
9100 P·•· 

Re1pectfully 1ubllltted, 

,/. )Jld/p(L/ ?&MH--
A. Marie Rel1on 
Clerk of the Council 
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